
 

 

 
 
February 3, 2015 
 
 
To whom it may concern,  
 
I am writing to commend Liudmila Neagu-Popova as a dedicated and professional instructor in 
our Fashion Design program. Liudmila has worked in the Continuing Education department at 
Algonquin College since 2008 until the present. I have had the pleasure of working with her 
since 2012, engaging her to teach a variety of sewing and clothing construction courses. We 
have also asked her to do additional tasks from inventory and repair in our sewing room to 
advising students and helping us shape the curriculum for the program. 
 
Through this time, I have known Liudmila to be conscientious and hard-working. Although the 
Fashion Design program has now been suspended, this is certainly no reflection on the 
commitment and quality of teachers like Liudmila. 
 
To enhance her professional teaching skills, she has completed the Teachers of Adults and 
Lifelong Learners certificate which is designed specifically for Algonquin faculty. Liudmila’s 
passion for her students and for her subject matter comes through in everything she does. She 
has received much positive feedback from her students over the years. We certainly appreciate 
all she has contributed to the program and the students. 
 
Please contact me if you have any additional questions about this devoted educator. 
  
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Fiona Murray, M.Ed. 
Academic Manager 
Centre for Continuing and Online Learning 
Algonquin College 
Tel: 613-727-4723 ext 6367 
Email: murrayf@algonquincollege.com  
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